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 TOWN OF SCITUATE   


600 Chief Justice Cushing Highway 







Scituate, Massachusetts 02066








Phone:  781-545-8716








FAX:  781-545-8704
Public Building Committee
Tuesday February 23 2016
Scituate Board of Selectmen’s Hearing Room
7:00 pm
In attendance: 
Ed DiSalvio, David Capelle,  Carl Campagna, Mike Heger, Jacqueline Carr,  John Lemiux, Mark Thompson, Tricia Vinchesi, Jessi Finnie, Shawn Harris, Joe Sullivan, Ashley Gonzalez, Deputy Al Elliot, Don Walters,
Absent: Toni Snee, Nancy Holt, Chief John Murphy, Chief Stewart, Steve Theran, Conrad Ellos, Alan Brown, Jacqueline Carr,
1. Meeting Called to Order – 7:07pm by Ed 
2. Agenda unanimously approved
3. Meeting Minutes  2.9.16 1st motion Karen 2nd motion Jessi
Library Update: 

Joe updated the team; progress is moving forward, the weather has been favorable and the masonry work for the structural steel is ongoing. They hope to have a steel delivery this Monday. Overall they have been working to get solid framing numbers as well as the claims for delay. The team had a meeting regarding these delays and has come to a settlement. The majority of the steel was able to be released and delivered in 4 weeks. Joe hopes to get a package for review on the framing numbers by this Thursday. The steel package came in at $24,703.84; this price was heavily negotiated with the team. Castagna was originally looking at 12 weeks of delay costs, Joe and the team feels that 6 weeks is the true amount. Joe would like to wait on this change order until it is fully flush out. The framing of the building should commence by the 2nd week of March. 
Review of pending Change Orders

· PCO35 for the total amount of $ 24,703.84 for the steel package 1st motion Tricia 2nd Motion Mike
Joe spoke with the team about the 6 weeks due to the contractor for delay of construction. They were pushing for 12 weeks, but we are in negotiation. 

Ed: we are looking for end of project by December

Joe: the framing number exceeds what we were hoping for. If I push the construction company for the framing, and we can start the SW wing and we can move into the main area. I think that if we do this the framing would take about 5 weeks instead of the budgeted 6-8 weeks. 

Ed: do you think they will push further?
Joe: they have been working with us, even removed some mark ups. 

Tricia: it’s all contingent that the steel comes Monday?

Joe: we agreed upon a deal and it’s no more than six weeks. I have a more updated schedule we will review. We are trying to push as much schedule in to the GC to minimize the impact of time. We are trying to put them on scope that was for April and may in now if we can. For example the elevator shaft, water lines, walls for the structural steel. The difficulty typical its 8 months from a shell, the time we lost we have to make up over the next for months. We will push man power and staff. 

Ed: could they work weekends or evening

Tricia: there are guidelines on when we can work

Alicia: we are in a residential neighborhood; we have to work within these requirements. 
Tricia: it is doubtful, we have resident’s close by and we will have to talk to the planning board about. 

Joe: what about when we are closed up and are doing interior work

Tricia: it is something we could address with the Planning Board 

Budget Appropriation review
Joe passed out a contingency log to the team. The framing package has come in at$ 218,000 as opposed to the $172,000 that was estimated, Joes team estimated it on sq. ft. without having all the details, the increase is in material cost. The six weeks of GC’s will cost approximately $571,7000. There are some anticipations its, for examples the ductwork with asbestos that needs to be replaced. 
Ed: why is the $19,000 for plumbing still there?
Alicia: I have been working with the fire chief on this; there is a relocation of a test header for the fire pump. We were able to relocate it to a place where there is less piping, this will decrease in cost. 

Tricia: when we meet in two weeks we might have a framed building?
Joe: structural steel will be in the air

Tricia: it will start 2nd week  of march with 5 weeks of framing?
Joe: yes that is our best case. We are also doing a cost analyst for savings of asphalt shingles as opposed to cedar

Tricia: I would like to see a rendering of what this would look like. 

Alicia: sure I will get this to you

Ed: life span?

Joe: with cedar shingles in New England they need to be maintained, about 35 years. 

Alicia: we do have the cedar breather for longer life

Tricia: if this project went to plan the roof over children’s was being reroofed anyway

Joe: correct. 

Alicia: we understand the need to save money; the roof is such an important part. 

Tricia: we need to look at were our contingency will be at 8 months from now

Other Business:

Jessi updated the team about the interior signage. The ADA signage will be paid for by the contractor. They interviewed 3 firms, APCO, Take Form and Metro. Metro was the highest in materials and wasn’t able to take us from design to install. We really like APCO because of their modular customizable affordable product. They would like to incorporate photography into the signage, with this product we are able to use local images and change them up over the years. Jessi is asking the board for approval

Ed: where is this coming out of?
Jessi: there was a line item for signage and we need to look at the FF&E budget and reorganize were lines need to go. The design service fee for APCO is the highest we are going to negotiate with them. They said they would work with our budget.  
Ed made a motion to approved APCO contract not to exceed $50,000 2nd motion by Mike 
Public Safety Complex update from OPM:
Jon updated the team on the project, the entire building are has been excavated of the unsuitable’s. The footing is 100% excavated and they are working on the walls. The site work for burying the boulders they need it to be a little wet and we should see that next week.  Footings align with the south side of the building and the sally port area was poured. Around the sally port area they have also been able to back fill. The Geotechnical engineers have been out, this may run less than $5000 over in the budget. Part of his time has been working with the berm and burying these large stones. There was some disagreement of the insulation board, the drawings noted one item, a RFI came out noting another item. CTA is going to return this item, but there will be a restocking fee. 
Tricia: was this a town error or Architect error?
Alan: it was an error on the RFI 

Jon: it was caught ahead of time and can be rectified. 

The mock up construction has started, this will be a full scale model of wall panel, so we will get to look at all the detail before we commence. 

Mark updated the team on Northeast Towers, given the design specs we need to finalize this in order commence. Once the design is in place CTA and Derenzo can price the foundation. It is important to get this pad going so we can pour the sally port and tower at the same time. We will still be able to get the pricing for the tower portion. 

Ed: who runs all the wires from the tower to the building?
Mark: the chiefs reached out to Lauren and we have some discussion ongoing regarding the height. 
Ed: where is the cost of this? 

Tricia: there was about $400,000 for traffic which is from mitigation money, and  portion radio is in FY17 capital budget 

Review of pending Change Orders

PCO1- Resilient subcontractor replacement – to be tabled 
The town had to provide some police details, because we do not have a curb cut permit. There were too many trucks that were needed for the excavation. 
Tricia: they have everything they need for the permit we just have to be patient. 

Jon: it was the safe thing to do

Budget Appropriation review 

Jon reviewed the contingency log, starting contingency was $625,000, the 9 line items are all under review. Don updated the team about the dimming for the parking lighting. 
Tricia: I understand it’s an ascetic thing and taking residents into consideration but based on the number it needs to be revisited. We own our street lights and have the capability to dim them ourselves. Since we have local control maybe the planning board will be more receptive to a new design. 

Jon: we were excepting a larger credit on GEOTech so we will revisit this with the contractor. Once we are comfortable with the values we will submit these to you. 

Jon reviewed the Figures spent today, currently spent on the job is $1,179,661. 

Other Business: 

Ed: how is CTA thus far?
Jon: good, there are the minor hiccups, but we have been able to work with them. 

Ed: the project manager has still had Jeff come to the site?
Jon: yes Jeff and Jared have been great

Tricia: and Laurie has been great if we need anything she comes to see me

Tricia spoke to the team that when the buildings are built there was a formal transfer of liability to the contractor, builders risk insurance. We were lead to believe that the risk insurance has been in place since the project started. Unfortunately we have now found out that there has been no builders risk since September. When we contact Joe and he informed us that the building was just a shell. I also had received an email from Joe a saying it was all set and but never received it. Tonight before the meeting Joe said that the insurance company needs a letter from the town to certify that there was no injures from September to the current date. This put the town in a huge risk. I wanted the commission to be aware of what happened, and if someone got hurt this puts the town in jeopardy. We are paying these OPMs a lot of money; it concerns me what else we are missing. Jessi is also aware of what happened. 
Adjournment: 8:35 1st motion Dave 2nd motion Mike
Next Meeting 3/15/16
Respectfully submitted, 

Lindsey DeSimone, Recording Secretary
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